
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
DATE:  May 11, 2023 
 
TO:   Board of Agriculture, Trade and Consumer Protection 
 
FROM: Randy J. Romanski, Secretary 

Amy Millard, Deputy Administrator, Division of Food and Recreational Safety 
 
SUBJECT: ATCP 72, Hotels, Motels and Tourist Rooming Houses 
 
TO BE PRESENTED BY: Andrea Northwood, Program & Policy Analyst, Division of Food 
and Recreational Safety 
 
REQUESTED ACTION: 
 
At the May 11, 2023, Board meeting, the Department of Agriculture, Trade and Consumer 
Protection (DATCP) will ask the DATCP Board (Board) to approve the Statement of Scope for 
potential changes to ch. ATCP 72 relating to Hotels, Motels and Tourist Rooming Houses.  
 
SUMMARY: 

DATCP licenses hotel, motel, and tourist rooming house operators under the authority of ch. 
97.613 of the Wisconsin Statutes. ACTP 72 Hotels, Motels and Tourist Rooming Houses has not 
been substantially updated since 1978. At the request of industry stakeholders, the department 
proposes to update the rule to reflect current industry standards and address emerging health and 
safety issues. At this time, the department also proposes to re-evaluate its licensing fee structure 
to reflect the department’s responsibilities for conducting inspections and investigations. The 
department has not increased license fees since 2008. The current program revenue received 
from license fees has not kept pace with the increased costs for maintaining the lodging program, 
which includes internal and external education, licensing, inspections, and compliance. 
 
 
On January 26, 2023, the Governor approved the Statement of Scope allowing consideration of 
revising ATCP 72. The Department held three preliminary public hearings on the Statement of 
Scope, March 29th, March 30th, and April 4th, 2023, and had an open comment period from 
March 6th to April 18th, 2023. A total of sixteen people attended the three hearings. We had one 
comment submitted. The comment primarily expressed opinions on several issues identified in 
the Statement of Scope as worthy of consideration during the rule revision. The commenter 
expressed interest in working with the DATCP on its revision efforts. 
 
Board approval of the Statement of Scope will allow the Division of Food and Recreational 
Safety to begin preparing a hearing draft of ATCP 72. 










